MARAC STEERING COMMITTEE MEETING SPRING 2007 

STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS

CUSTER AWARD

No Report Submitted.
DEVELOPMENT

The Committee Chair apologizes to MARAC Officers, other elected and appointed officials, as well as the general membership, for not submitting a report for the Winter meeting.

Investments:

The Steering Committee voted in February 2007, via e-mail, to approve the proposed investment scheme for the Finch Award, and Endowment investments (Finch Award: 1 yearly CD of $5000; Endowment: series of laddered CDs).  The results of the vote will be ratified at the April meeting.  The moneys were invested by MARAC’s Treasurer, John LeGloahec, per the proposal.  Investment results are covered in the Treasurer’s reports / statements.

Donations / Contributions:

Donations over the past several months include:

 
$600 from the John Blom Foundation for the Educational Endowment;

$5000 from IMR for the Scranton meeting;

$1100 from individuals.

MARAC did not hear back from the Kirby Foundation on the application for support of the Morristown and Scranton meetings.  Since the Kirby Foundation has a “don’t contact us, we’ll contact you” policy for their grants, we assume our application was not funded.

Vendors / Corporate Development:

Morristown meeting:
23 vendors, 10 ads
net income of ~ $12,830

Scranton meeting:
12 vendors, 10 ads
net income of ~ $4,500 (as of this report)
Respectfully submitted,

Leslie Simon, MARAC Development Chair
DISTINGUISED SERVICE AWARD

The Distinguished Service Award Committee was comprised of immediate past MARAC chair Lisa Mangiafico, MARAC Archivist Lauren Brown, and elected members Margaret Jerrido and Jennie Diaz Guilbaud.  The committee received two outstanding nominations for this year’s award, and we are pleased to be presenting an award this year.  Following our usual procedures, the public announcement will be made at the Business Breakfast on Saturday.  The recipient of this year’s award also receives a $250 gift, underwritten by Metal Edge.  Please be sure to thank Bob Henderson at the Metal Edge booth in the vendor area, for their sponsorship of this award, as well as the conference.
Respectfully submitted,

Lisa Mangiafico, MARAC Distinguished Service Award Chair

EDUCATION
Membership

Sarah Nerney, Kristen Turner, Doris Malkmus, and Greg Pike are continuing in their current positions.  There are five open slots on the Education Committee needing to be filled.    

Scholarships and Awards

The Committee has awarded the summer Leonard Rapport Modern Archives Institute Scholarship to Dorothy Hodges of Franklin County Public Library (Maryland).  There were also three recipients of awards for the Morristown meeting scholarships.  The Marsha Trimble Meeting Scholarship went to Casey Babcock of Princeton University.  Travel scholarships were awarded to Alicia Reinhardt, a student at University of Maryland, and David Ranzan, research associate for the Thomas Edison Papers at Rutgers.  No workshop scholarship applications were received.      

Workshops

Five workshops initially were offered at Scranton and four of the workshops are still planned to take place.  The instructor for Workshop 5 asked to cancel when she learned the number of participants was under ten.   Greg Pike is serving as the workshop coordinator for the Scranton meeting.  

Respectfully submitted,

Alex Lorch, MARAC Education Committee Chair
FINDING AIDS AWARD

No report submitted.  See meeting minutes.
MEMBERSHIP DEVELOPMENT

I sent out membership invitation letters and brochures to small archives near Scranton including those in New York and PA.  I added a special code to the brochures "Sp 07" in hopes of tracking new members that joined because of this letter.   
Jane Ingold

Chair, Membership Development Committee
NATIONAL COALITION FOR HISTORY (NCH)

The National Coalition for History (NCH) is a nonprofit educational organization that provides leadership in history related advocacy; it serves as the profession's national voice in the promotion of history and archives, and acts as a clearinghouse of news and information of interest to history related professionals. The web site is http://www.h-net.org/~nch. MARAC supports NCH by its annual membership contributions and is currently serving a two-year turn as a member on the 15-member policy board.

I report no activity on the NCH Listserv for policy board members.  

Respectfully Submitted,

Allison Oswald

NOMINATIONS & ELECTIONS
Results of MARAC Elections 2007
April 12, 2007

Chair:


Susan McElrath

Vice Chair:

Jennie Levine

Representatives at Large:

Ed Galvin

Megan McShea

Diana Shenk

Cheryl Stadel-Bevans

Nominations and Elections Committee for 2008:

Danna Bell-Russel – Chair

Joe Klett

Jim Stimpert

Arline Custer Memorial Award Committee:

G. David Anderson

MaryBeth Corrigan

Distinguished Service Award Committee:

Ron Becker

Janet Linde

Respectfully Submitted, 

Kristine L. Kaske-Martin 

Chair of the Nominations and Elections Committee for 2007

OUTREACH

Archives Month:
 

The webpage has been updated to reflect Archives Month. The theme for 2007 is:  “Exploring New Worlds: Archives in our Lives”

 

Brochures:
 

The brochures Research in Archival Institutions and Teaching with Primary Documents have undergone minor edits (logo change, formatting, etc.) and are now/soon will be available on the Outreach Webpage in PDF format. 

 

Promotional Items:

 

Promotional items have not been ordered as we are working out the details of collecting sales tax for sales of items in the individual states. Once that is resolved, we will revisit the sale of items with the new MARAC logo. 

 

WEBSITE
 

Online Balloting:

 

We have created the templates in Survey Monkey for both of the MARAC election cycles (even years and odd years).  The Nominations Committee will have more information regarding the success of online balloting this year . 

 

Online Payments:

 

Our online registration for the Scranton Meeting went well. We are taking your comments and are working to make the process a little more elegant and seamless. Just about all of the comments were regarding the awkwardness of the dual submission of information. We hope to have this resolved soon and look forward to taking this to the next step. The Treasurer and Administrator are streamlining the process of coordinating information received, and will have that in place for the Williamsburg meeting. 

 

We are ready to attempt online membership renewals, and everything is in place to conduct either a test or a dry run. 

 

In regards to the fees accrued through the acceptance of credit cards, a discussion must take place regarding the absorption of these fees from conference registration and membership renewals. However, I feel that we can only get an idea of the full impact of the fees after offering online payment to the entire membership. Following the next round of membership renewals and the conference in Williamsburg , we will have a better idea of the impact these fees will have on the conference and MARAC budgets. 

 

Administrative Page:

 

A hidden page has been created for the MARAC leadership.  The link will be sent to the MARAC e-list. This page contains copies of the MARAC logo and other useful documents. If you have suggestions about adding content to these pages, please contact the web committee.

 

Conferences:
 

We are working with the Meeting Coordinating Committee on a number of projects. We are working on the inclusion of past programs (in their entirety) on the MARAC Website. With the assistance of Lauren Brown and the MARAC Archives we hope to get this project underway soon.  Additionally, we have added language to the Meetings Policy Manual that indicates that the website is an additional resource for promoting conferences and meeting locations. 

 

Reminder:
 
 With the changes in officers and committees, please remember to update your committee websites. All committees should verify that the contents of their committee pages are complete and accurate – especially contact information for members. 

 

Thank you:

 

It has been a pleasure to serve as a Member-At-Large and Chair of the Outreach Committee. We have accomplished much with the website and hope that we will continue to make improvements. The Outreach Committee has worked on the new logo, and performed minor edits on the existing brochures and posted them on the website. I will not be at the meeting in Scranton , but look forward to welcoming you to Virginia for the Williamsburg meeting in the Fall. 

Respectfully submitted,

Laura Drake Davis, Chair

 

PUBLICATIONS

The following is the current list of Publications Committee members.   Linda Angle Miller remains as chair.  Katy Rawdon-Faucett, Jason Stieber, Susan Hamson and Kevin Stone Fries are continuing in their current positions.  Jennifer McDaid and Jason Weishaupt have withdrawn from the Committee, Jennifer because of her duties on LAC for Williamsburg and Jason because he is leaving the region, moving to SNCA.  Ken O’Brien, Ed Galvin and Jennie Levine will be members for 2006 – 2008.  Sharmila Bhatia will remain on the committee through Fall 2007.  Torey King has just been appointed to serve Spring 2007 – Spring 2009.   We have succeeded in getting several members onto the odd year rotation. 


The Committee is currently reviewing Technical Leaflets #s 2 – 8.  We are recommending that Number 1, Appraisal of Social Welfare Case Files, be pulled since it was published before HIPPA regulations went into effect.  We would also like to pull Automation in Archives and The Coalition to Save Our Documentary Heritage from the webpage and sales table.  [The latter could be used as a freebie give-away at (at least) the next four conferences!]   The Committee Chair is also hoping to resuscitate Frank Serene’s tome on making archives accessible to people with disabilities.  Revisions have been made to the Guidelines Replacement pages.  They need to be proofread and made ready for copying.

MID-ATLANTIC ARCHIVIST

Katy Rawdon-Faucett reports that people should receive the Winter MAA by the beginning of February.


With the addition of the new Finding Aids “named award,” we are going to introduce in the spring issue a column to explain “the who” behind the name—like “What’s in a Name?”  or “The Person Behind the Name” or some (hopefully) snappy title.  We will begin with the C. Herbert Finch Award and continue from there.  If anyone would like to write a bio/tribute of one of our “names,” please let either Katy or me know.


Other suggestions for columns or “featurettes” are welcome, as are guest columnists.

WEBMASTER

Revisions are being made to the Website on the Committee pages, bringing names, addresses, etc. up-to-date.  Please check your info for accuracy and report corrections to the webmaster.

PUBLICATIONS SALES REPORT

MARAC PUBLICATIONS SALES REPORT

October 16, 2006 – January 15, 2007






        Other

Conference

Automation in Archives


0


0

Documentary Heritage


0


0

Guidelines for Archives & Ms.

0


2

Constitutional Issues



0


1

Tech. Leaf. #1 (Social Welfare)

0


0

Tech. Leaf. #2 (Cost of Archives)

0


4

Tech. Leaf. #3 (Planning for Archives)
0


2




Tech. Leaf. #4 (Congressional Collections)
1


0

Tech. Leaf. #5 (Archival Exhibitions)

0


2

Tech. Leaf. #6 (Volunteers in Archives)
0


0

Tech. Leaf. #7 (Classified Documents)
0


0

Tech. Leaf. #8 (Sampling)


1


3

Tech. Leaf. #9 (Photograph Preservation)
0


6

Tech. Leaf. #10 (Scientific Records)

0


1

Tech. Leaf. #11 (Architectural Records)
0


4

TOTAL





2


25

AND . . . AS ALWAYS . . . WE ARE LOOKING FOR PEOPLE TO WRITE TECHNICAL LEAFLETS.

Respectfully submitted,
Linda Angle Miller, Chair
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